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Town of Danville
Board of Selectmen
Public Minutes
February 19, 2013
6:30 PM
Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to enter into non-public session under RSA 91-A:3 (d).  Roll call vote:  O’Neil – yes, Giordano – yes, Inman – Yes, Cooper – yes.  Motion passed.

Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to seal the minutes under the outline of 91-A:3, II (d).  Roll call vote:  O’Neil – yes, Giordano – yes, Inman – Yes, Cooper – yes.  Motion passed.

Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to return to public session.  Roll call vote:  O’Neil – yes, Giordano – yes, Inman – Yes, Cooper – yes.  Motion passed.

Selectmen Present: Shawn O’Neil, Chris Giordano, Annemarie Inman, Michelle Cooper

Not in attendance: Unexcused absence – Russell Harding

Others present:  Patricia Shogren – Selectmen’s Administrator
I.     Delegate - none
II.     New Business

Chairman O’Neil notified the Board that Kim Burnham, Tax Collector, asked to bring in temporary support during Ms. Grover’s absence and recommended a Danville resident.  Selectman Inman stated more information was needed including a resume.  It was discussed that a letter from Ms. Grover for a temporary leave of absence was needed and if someone brought in during this period, an offer letter would need to include the pay rate and a description of the position being temporary along with the job offer contingent on passing a background check.  The Board stated if Kim would scan this information and get it to them, they would act on it immediately.
Chairman O’Neil referred to a newspaper article in the EagleTribune about the 91-A request to the Town from Sheila Johanssen.  He outlined that the Town responded to Ms. Johanssen within the five-day required period reading from the letter of January 22, 2013 that “we are informing you that a decision to furnish the records you requested for inspection will be made by February 19, 2013.” 
He stated a second letter was written from the office to Sheila on February 12, 2013 that stated the request was approved and the nine separate informational requests will be ready for her review …“Per RSA 91-A:4.IV, we are informing you that a decision to furnish the records you requested for inspection was approved and we are in the process of gathering this information from the various departments.  Please note that much of this information is coming from the Plaistow Police Department and we are waiting to hear when they believe this information will be forwarded to us and be ready for your review.  We feel confident we will have the information gathered and ready for you by March 15, 2013 and will notify you if we receive it all sooner or as it becomes available.”

He stated we the Board has followed the RSA by legal definition and spirit and reiterated the original February 19th date provided was a date for a decision, not the date the requested information would be available as Ms. Johanssen interpreted it.  Patty updated the Board stating she had emailed Sheila today to inform her that the information that was needed from the Town Clerk was gathered and in her office for Sheila’s review.  She had not heard a response back from Sheila.

Chairman O’Neil stated that following the theatrics of the last meeting [February 4, 2013- Sheila had come to the Board meeting and tossed papers on the table stating she was not a liar and here are the emails to prove it and stated she would sue the Board for defamation of character if they said she was a liar again] Patty reviewed the meeting and the emails that Sheila had left on the table and gave the Board a written a summary memo:
On January 14, 2013, at the BOS Meeting, Sheila stated she had confirmed with Judy/Recreation that the Colby Field was available on the 4th of May, 2013.

On January 24, 2013, Chairman O’Neil stated he had contacted Judy/Recreation to confirm this information and was told by Judy that she had not told Sheila the fields were available.  The email from Judy is included in the 1/24/13 minutes.

After receiving the information from Judy, the minutes reflect the Board consensus that Sheila was not forth-coming and had mislead the Board, presenting information as fact when this was not so.  At the time, the Board made the decision to not approve the AKC Dog Match since information they were receiving regarding the event was suspect.

At the last BOS meeting on 2/4/13, Sheila Johanssen left copies of emails at the Selectmen’s table stating that these emails proved she did not lie to the Board, she had approval for the Colby Field.

I reviewed the emails, as you requested, summarized as follows:

Sheila contacted the TYSL (Timberwolves Youth Soccer League) on 1/11/13 and received a response the same day – “TSC confirms we only practice on Weekdays.  I have TYSI on copy [this email] who need to respond for Rec soccer. Assuming the town confirms Rec baseball.

Sheila contacted the Youth Soccer League directly, bi-passing our Recreation department/Judy. 

Sheila did have a response from the soccer league prior to the Board meeting, she stated she had the go-ahead from Judy, which she did not.

The YSL, from the email, stated they only practice on weekdays but also state that confirmation is needed from Rec soccer and Rec baseball for field availability.  From the emails Sheila left, I do not see that this was done and I confirmed with Judy/Recreation that Sheila has not contacted her again regarding the field’s availability.

 The Board agreed they were standing by their decision to not allow the AKC Match event due to the scope of the advertised event presented, the liability to the Town, and the condition of the field with animals, etc.
III.     Signature File/Minutes
Selectmen signed the Vendor and Payroll Warrants, assessing recommended abatement, the second half of the rental/equipment agreement with Porter Office Machines, and the Tax Assessment Warrant for Hoyt Gravel.

Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to authorize Chairman O’Neil to sign the radio grant documents.  The Selectmen did not sign the Intent to Excavate for Hoyt due to the lack of a permit or reclamation plan in place.
Selectmen discussed Peter Loughlin’s response to the Illicit Discharge Ordinance and Patty was asked to make sure this was in for next year’s warrants.

Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to approve the February 4, 2013 6:30 PM Non-public Minutes as written.  Motion passed.  
Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to approve the February 4, 2013 7:00 PM Non-public Minutes as written.  Motion passed.  Selectman Cooper abstained.
Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Inman, to approve the February 4, 2013 Minutes as amended.  Motion passed.

Chairman O’Neil read the announcements.

Vice-chair Giordano stated that Dennis Quintal of Civil Construction Management had brought up the issue that most towns set up accounts for developer fees to pay the engineering fees directly from the town.  The seed money comes from the developer and the town ensures the town engineer is paid.  Patty will contact the Town Attorney about the costs for overseeing the account to reduce the town’s culpability. 
At 8:10 Vice-chair Giordano made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cooper, to adjourn.  Motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,  
Patricia Shogren
Selectmen’s Administrator
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